
From: Dusty Pilkington
To: Lucas Huck
Subject: PW SEPA
Date: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 4:46:00 PM
Attachments: 6299 Kittitas Co Public Works Dyer.pdf

6300 Kittits Co Public Works Look.pdf
6301 Kittits Co Public Works Bowers.pdf
DOH Comments.docx

Luke,
 
Attached are the comments received on the SEPA. The one that may be an issue is the Look site.
Could we meet for about 5 minutes some time soon and discuss it?
 
Thanks,
 
 
 
Dusty Pilkington
Planner I
Kittitas County Community Development Services
411 N Ruby St # 4, Ellensburg, WA 98926
(509) -962-7079
dusty.pilkington@co.kittitas.wa.us
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[bookmark: _MailEndCompose]Mr. Pilkington:



I have the same exact comment(s) as the “Dyer” and “Look” permit application, but I am providing all of the same verbiage for complete “transparency” ….





Department of Health Office of Drinking Water has the following comments:



         Is this site within any wellhead protection zones for any public water system?

         Will vehicles be parked on-site as part of the stock-piling of gravel?



DOH appreciates the SEPA Checklist verbiage that states that “Any water (rain water) will be retained on county property and infiltrate”, so that any possibly contaminated runoff does not convey off-site that may then enter either wellhead protection zones or surface waters; however, our concern, for which we or a public water system would want to be aware is if there were any fuel, radiator fluid, or other miscellaneous “liquid” leaks or spills that could ultimately infiltrate and then convey via groundwater toward drinking water wells.



I look forward to the permittee’s response(s), thanks,
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